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CONTOOCOOK VILLAGE PRECINCT COMMISSIONERS 
PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES 

JUNE 5, 2018 – 6:00 PM 
SLUSSER CENTER 

 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 
Commissioner Chapin called this regular meeting of the Contoocook Village Precinct 
Commissioners to order at 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, June 5, 2018, at the Slusser Center. 
 
Commissioners Present: William Chapin, Chris Boudette, Tom Yestramski 
Absent:  
 
Public Present: Kent Barton 
 

II. OPERATIONS 
a. Kent noted that the operations are going well at about 135k gallons per day average.  
b. Andrew and Lori Jennison requested ability to fill a new pool on their property. Approximately 

25k gallons of water needed. Cost of $112.50 charged. 
c. Consumer Confidence Report due in June. WSO will need to work with Kent on this. 
 

III. POOL FILLING 
a. Discussion ensued regarding pool filling and creating guidelines for this type of service. 

Commissioners agreed this service would be available for precinct customers only. 
b. Would be on a case-by-case basis. 
c. Maximum of one pool fill for the system per day. 
d. Will be first come, first served basis. 
e. Precinct reserves the right to say no due to various conditions, etc. 
f. Absolutely no pool filling during water bans. 
g. Charges to be set at $250 for initial 10k gallons, $50 per 5k gallons thereafter. 
h. Commissioner Boudette made a motion, seconded by Commissioner Yestramski, to set the 

guidelines and charges for pool filling as stated. 
i. VOTE: Boudette, Yestramski and Chapin voting in favor of the motion; no votes against 
j. MOTION APPROVED 3-0 
 

IV. ADJOURNMENT 
a. Commissioner Yestramski made a motion, seconded by Commissioner Boudette, to adjourn the 

meeting. 
b. VOTE: Yestramski, Boudette and Chapin voting in favor of the motion; no votes against 
c. MOTION APPROVED 3-0; meeting adjourned at 7:00pm 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Steve Lux Jr. 
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